Present were Roland Sallada, Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd and Betty Hooper.

Mr. Charette of the Northern Alluminum Co., presented a bid to complete the upper Town Hall with storm windows. He will be advised when the bid is awarded.

Charles Was came in with a question regarding his acreage under Current Use.

Cecil Strong came in at the request of the Selectmen to answer questions regarding the gravel removal permit issued last August. The operator of the removal, Mr. Perusse, accompanied him. Mr. Perusse was asked how he pays for the gravel removed. He said he pays in the manner in which it is sold - by the yard or the load. The Selectmen declared that by his monthly reports, it would appear he has all ready exceeded his 10,000 permit and he was asked to cease all operation. Tom asked him how many truck he has used at the most, in one day. He said 8 trucks, each truck making about 4 trips to Derry per day. He said a normal day involves about 3 trucks./ He added that he does not haul exclusively from Mr. Strong's pit. Upon question, he stated that the gravel is trucked mostly to the Manchester, Goffstown and Bedford area. Tom asked him why he had been seen grave traveling the Riverdale Road. He said that naturally the trucks would be seen traveling this area if the job was in that direction.

Mr. Perusse asked what the Selectmen recommend he do. Tom said the Selectmen will request that the operation stop immediately until August 1, 1980 which is the date of termination of the application. A letter to this effect will be written to Mr. Cecil Strong. Members of the Conservation Commission stopped in to ask about the status of the Milton Elliott junk yard case. They were advised that the judge has not passed down a judgment as yet, on the Winslow case.

Police Chief John D. Ballou reported one of his officers had a complaint filed against him by a police officer of Mont Vernon. The case will be heard on December 10. He asked for support from the Selectmen. Roland suggested that Mr. Ballou give the Selectmen a report on the case and the Selectmen will write to Town Counsel, David Nixon, enclosing the report and asking for advise. Mrx Chief Ballou concurred.

Brian Towne came in, in behalf of Charles H. Townes, regarding the manner in which the Current Use Tax had been applied to the land. Brian does not approve of the method in allotting to random acreage. This problem will be resolved at a later date. Next, he questioned the posted weight limit of 10 tons on the Lyndeboro Road \*stone box culvert" set by the State. Discussion followed.

Dr. Brooks came in to check information on Flood Plain for New Boston.

THERE WILL BE NO SELECIMEN'S MEETING ON DECEMBER 13.